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The owner of this Ford Focus 1.6 SCTi, had 
occasionally spotted a little trace of what 

looked to be smoke or steam coming from the front 
of the Focus.
	 Checking the under-bonnet levels just to see 
if everything was OK, he noticed that the coolant 
header tank was low. He contacted me before doing 
anything else, to ask if I could have a look.

	 When the Focus came in, I put it up on the 
ramp and used a coolant pressure tester on the 
cooling system. Once the system was under 
pressure, I could see coolant running steadily from 
the base of the radiator. Closer inspection confirmed 
that it was the radiator at fault, and this would need 
replacing.
	 Sitting tightly at the front of the car the job 
time on this one is 1.7 hours, and while that is an 
achievable time, it doesn’t really take account of the 
labour to then refill the system and bleed it out.
	 The manual gives the instructions that the 
radiator should drop down from underneath once 
the supporting bracket has been removed, but due 
to sticking hoses and corroded fixings, it can often be 
easier and quicker to remove the front of the vehicle 
to give clear access to the radiator pipes and fixings.
	 With the front removed, the radiator could 
be replaced and it is much easier to locate the top 
fixings when they can be seen.

As part of our service, the secondary 
bonnet catch is always checked to 

ensure that it is free to move, will spring back 
into position after opening and will engage 
properly on closing. The importance of this 
catch operating correctly cannot be over 
emphasised. 
	 This 2007 VW Golf was in for a routine 
service. When the bonnet was opened, I did 
as I always do and checked this small catch to 
ensure that it was operating freely. I discovered 
that this one was not, but it only took a small 
amount of time and a little oil, to get the catch 
springing back into place freely after each 
operation.
	 I could now be confident that even if 
the owner failed to fully close the bonnet, 
the safety mechanism back up would at least 
operate as it should.

There was a loud and undesirable squealing 
noise being emitted every morning from this 

2005 Peugeot 307 1.6 first starting up.
	 At first, this was only just after the engine  
started up, but the squealing was lasting longer into 
the journey now. It was thought that the alternator 
belt would need replacing and this was the source of 
the problem. Inspecting the belt, this was certainly 
worn, but when I looked, I could see that the 
tensioner was also in a poor condition and so the 
owner agreed that replacing the belt and tensioner 
was a good move.
	 The bad news came once I had started the job 
and removed the auxiliary drive belt. As a matter 
of course when doing such a job, I always give the 
alternator and any other driver rotating pulleys a 
quick spin. When I gave this alternator pulley a quick 
spin by hand, I could feel the bearings were also in a 
poor condition. I knew that if this wasn’t remedied, 

then the new belt would not last long.
	 The owner was not pleased to hear the bad 
news, but agreed that it would be best to fit a new 
alternator, and this should hopefully prevent any 
future issues from occurring for a while.
	 Once all fitted up, the Peugeot started up, and 
the absence of the squealing noise was enough to 
make the owner happy.
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